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The

WMHO WARD MELVILLE HERITAGESINCE1%9 _

Organization
March 29, 2021

Planning Board Members Hand Delivered
Town of Smithtown
25 Redwood Lane

Smithtown, NY 11787 via fax: 631-360-7546
via email: Smithtownplanning@smithtownNY.2ov

Re: Gyrodyne Application for Development of Flowerfield Fairgrounds

Dear Planning Board Members:

I am writing regarding recent findings in the Gyrodyne development plan. This application should not be accepted or allowed
to move forward. This plan has created major concerns within our community on many fronts, and it is in direct conflict with
the Town's Draft Comprehensive Plan.

It has come to our attention that due to the changes in project design, the FEIS does not satisfy the requirements of State law.
The applicant has materially changed the proposal from that presented in the DEIS. The FEIS for the first time proposes
changes to the mix of uses in the subdivision which were not contemplated or adequately reviewed in the DEIS.

In addition, the FEIS does not include any meaningful review of impacts of the proposed development to cultural and historic
resources. Research shows that part of the Gyrodyne property is located in the Mills Pond Historic District, is listed on the
National Register of Historic Places and North Country Road is a designated Historic Corridor. The potential impact of
development upon the historic district and historic corridor, including the Mills Pond House, is not addressed.

If the Lake Avenue sewer district bookup to Gyrodyne's proposed Sewage Treatment Plant is being considered, the FEIS should
contain a detailed analysis of it, as well as potential alternatives with commensurate projected costs and funding sources. No
commitment has been made by Gyrodyne, and certainly no representation that it would bear any cost has been offered.

A Supplemental Environmental Impact Statement (SEIS) must be required. Should the Town Planning Board move forward
to approve SEQRA Findings without requiring an SEIS, the environmental review for the Gyrodyne subdivision will be

legally deficient.

Thank you for your attention.

incerely,

n)E0EIVE
chard Rugen Gloria Rocchio

Chairman President R 2 9 2021

cc: via email:
Hon. Edward R. Wehrheim, Supervisor email: edw@smithtownny.gov PLANN!NG AND
Thomas J. McCarthy tmccarthy@smithtownny.gov CD.MM12¿jTY DEVELOPMENT
Lynne C. Nowick Inowick@smithtownny.gov
Lisa M. Inzerillo linzerilloEsmithtownny.cov
Thomas W. Lohmann tlohmann@smithtownny.gov

via fax: David Barnes, Environmental Protection Dir. 631-360-0227
Peter A. Hans, Planning Dir. 631-360-7546

Recipient of the 2001 Computerworld Honors "New Heroes in
Technology"

Laureate Medal

Box 572, Stony Brook, New York 11790 " Main Office: (631) 751-2244 " Fax: (631) 751-2024

Educational & Cultural Center: (631) 689-5888 " Fax: (631) 689-5598

Website: wwwmardmelvilleheritage.org
" FeMail: info@wardmelvilleheritage.org
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